Competitor Information 30.6.2021

Hi all,

Please find the times for Saturday on My Riding Life or on our website:

Due to the Covid pandemic, we will be running to strict guidelines. Please read the email thoroughly and ensure you are familiar with them. If the rules are not followed, we risk being allowed to run any other competitions, so please do take them seriously. As is commonplace with most shows this year, essentially we ask that you arrive, compete and leave!

How we will run on Saturday
We really look forward to seeing everyone and having a safe and successful show! Please respect our rules to allow us to run safely.

Please ensure that you leave at least 3m between lorries/trailers when parking. Parking will be limited, so please follow the instruction of our parking attendant. . Please keep your horse in your lorry/trailer when not competing. Please arrive in time to compete and leave as soon as you have ridden to minimise numbers on site. Please clear up any droppings that your horse leaves in the lorry park.

Please print your number. Numbers are listed on your times, please print your number, and bring it with you to wear. You can use a bridle number, a number on your saddle pad or a XC number bib. (If you are only doing clear round, you have been issued a number, but you don’t need to print or wear it.)

Warm Up – The warm-up will take place in the smaller outdoor arena. This has a maximum of 8 horses allowed in. Please do not try to jump in ahead of your time as we will run to a strict order. Please note that you will not be allowed anyone on foot in the warm-up area. We will have a steward who will put jumps up and down for you. 

One Way System – We will operate a one-way system with horses entering the competition arena at the top end and exiting at the bottom end (nearest the indoor school). Once you have jumped, you will need to walk down the left-hand side of the indoor school and back to the lorry park that way. 
The walkway down the side of the arena (between the arena and indoor school) will be a pedestrian walkway with no horses permitted. 

We will not have an official prize giving for each class to avoid crowds/congestion. However, you may come and collect your rosette from us if you are still on site at the end of the class. (Please ask the steward on the Arena gate). Otherwise, we will contact you to post them out after the event.

It is at your discretion whether you wear a face mask outside, but we do recommend one for congested areas, such as the course walk or queuing for the catering van.

We will have Track and Trace barcodes around the area - please do check in via the NHS app. Please maintain social distancing whilst on the showground - please be aware of leaving 2m spectating around the warmup area/where people tend to crowd around. Please only bring one person with you to help and do not allow anyone else who is not competing to attend. 

We will not have an on-site secretary to avoid contact/paper contamination. However, I will be on site all day, so if you have any queries or problems, please call Bryony on 07787 283781. 

We will have a caterer in the lorry park and Catch it Quick photography will be taking photos on the day, so we hope you have everything you need! 

Wishing everyone the best of luck - and look forward to seeing you on Saturday!

Thanks,

Bryony
HWRC 

